
APPROVED                                    Rockville, Maryland
1-1990                                      January 3, 1990

The Board of Education of Montgomery County met in special session at
Richard Montgomery High School, Rockville, Maryland, on Wednesday,
January 3, 1990, at 8:10 p.m.

ROLL CALL     Present:  Dr. Robert E. Shoenberg, President
                         in the Chair
                        Dr. James E. Cronin
                        Mrs. Sharon DiFonzo
                        Mr. Blair G. Ewing
                        Mr. Bruce A. Goldensohn
                        Mrs. Catherine E. Hobbs
                        Mrs. Marilyn J. Praisner
                        Ms. Alison Serino

               Absent:  None

       Others Present:  Dr. Harry Pitt, Superintendent of Schools
                        Dr. Paul L. Vance, Deputy Superintendent

                        Re:  PRESENTATION OF SUPERINTENDENT'S FY 1991
                             OPERATING BUDGET

Dr. Pitt presented an overview of his proposed FY 1991 Operating
Budget in the amount of $683,267,485.  He explained that the Board
was still involved in contract negotiations with the Montgomery
County Council of Supporting Services Employees and the Montgomery
County Education Association; therefore, the budget did not contain
any increases in salaries or other items that might result from this
collective bargaining.

                        Re:  ADJOURNMENT

The president adjourned the meeting at 8:50 p.m.
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